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SUDS Program Updates  

By Kathy Skippen

One never knows where inspiration will come from…and mine most recently came from the Idaho Department of Transportation.  ITD is an agency I worked with a lot while serving in the legislature as a member of the House Transportation Committee and JFAC, but I never dreamed that as the SUD Program Manager, they would become a catalyst for changing how I see the future of SUD prevention.

I recently attended a workshop sponsored by ITD titled “A Positive Community Norms Institute…focusing on the prevention of impaired driving in Idaho” conducted by Jay Otto of the Center for Health and Safety Culture.  The focus of the workshop was looking at the Positive Community Norms Process as a way to change behavior by educating Idahoans about what our norms are, not what we perceive them to be and then moving us to a place of transformed thinking and behavior.  The gap between the norm and the perceived norm can be considerable and this was clearly demonstrated as workshop participants sat in the sessions with clickers in hand responding to questions regarding what we thought the attitude of the public is on issues and then were given immediate feedback on what the data shows.  The result was a humbling group experience!

The goal of this effort on the part of ITD is to move Idahoans to a place where we are willing to become involved in the protection of ourselves and others from impaired drivers.  It is a lofty and worthwhile goal, but I came out of this experience thinking that as a group, we could aim higher.  They have looked at the cost of fatalities on Idaho highways in terms of loss of life and the impact on individuals, families, communities and the state and concluded more needs to be done to prevent the destruction caused by impaired drivers.  When I thought about the process presented by Jay Otto, however, it is clearly one that would work for all of us.  We all have behaviors we want to prevent.  A list that easily comes to mind includes: suicide, bullying, substance abuse, substance abuse relapse, eating disorders, depression, smoking, school dropouts, obesity, domestic violence, sexual abuse and obviously the one ITD raised of impaired driving.  If I sat here longer the list would grow.  
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The premise of the workshop is that we can go through a process of permanent transformation based on positive community norms, arriving at a place where we are willing to take action to protect others from harmful behaviors, and that we would be willing to do so not only for those we know and care about, but for strangers as well.  It is a process that recognizes three core elements: spirit, science and action.  ITD plans to spend the time necessary to know what Idaho data (science) will tell them about our norms as well as to develop a program that will convey the message (action) to all of us in an impactful way.  For the spirit involved, we all need to pile on to their effort.  The spirit entails creating an atmosphere of hope we can all accept as our own…whether as an individual, group, business, agency, or state.  It is a message that we care about each other enough to get involved and that involvement may be with a friend or a stranger.  Either way we care enough to act. None of us have the needed resources for prevention, but if we truly band together on this effort, the public could hear the basic message many times over what ITD will be able to accomplish on their own.  By many approaching our prevention efforts from the same spirit, science and action we could not just educate but transform…and how cool would that be.  Thank you ITD.
CLINICAL SUPERVISION and GAIN TRAINING
John Kirsch

UPDATES to HOW TO MANUAL for CLINICAL SUPERVISION IN IDAHO
Comments from the treatment provider network have been positive regarding the updates to the How to Manual for Clinical Supervision in Idaho.  Updates are posted on the DHW/SUD website:

http://www.healthandwelfare.idaho.gov/Portals/0/Health/SubstanceUseDisorders/HOW%20TO%20IDAHO%20MANUAL%20update%20for%20%20120111%20dtd%20121211.pdf   Use the table of contents and click the Chapter 14 hyperlink for all updates.
New user friendly Professional Development Plan fillable formats may be found at the DHW/SUD website: http://www.healthandwelfare.idaho.gov/Medical/SubstanceUseDisorders/InformationforProviders/QualifiedProfessionalsCaseManagers/tabid/1004/Default.aspx 

CHESTNUT HEALTH SYSTEMS (CHS) – DATA SERVICES – INTERACTIVE REPORTS     
Quarterly Site Profile Reports - were distributed via e-mail to a designated staff member at each agency that has performed GAIN assessments on the GAIN ABS website.  CHS will be notifying each of these designated staff members of the date/time for a Data Review Webinar and phone call with the CHS GAIN Data Management Team to assist in making the best use of the Site Profile Report Data. 

CHS GAIN Data Management Team has contacted those agencies who designated a GAIN Agency Data Manager to be trained to edit Monthly Data Editing Reports.  Instructions were provided to access the GAIN Coordinating Center On-Line Learning Center/Moodle.  When Training is complete, the GAIN Data Management Team will talk with each GAIN Agency Data Manager to answer questions.  The Monthly Data Editing Reports, consisting of specific client information, will be accessed via a secure website.  If you have not already designated an Agency GAIN Data Manager for your Agency, you may do so by contacting John Kirsch at kirschj@dhw.idaho.gov 

GAIN SITE INTERVIEWER TRAINING PROJECT CONTINUES  

There are still two GAIN Site Interviewer workshops available this academic year.  You may find the workshop schedule and QA trainer contact information on the following website.
http://www.healthandwelfare.idaho.gov/Portals/0/Health/SubstanceUseDisorders/GAIN%20Workshops%20and%20QA.pdf scroll down the right side menu to SFY 12 Site Interviewer Training.  

The following individuals take priority for acceptance should there be more than 6 applications for each workshop:  1) approved QSUDP(T), and; 2) addictions studies student in the last semester  before graduation, able to test for ISAS in May, 2012. 

GAIN Site Interviewer certification is a two part process: 1) workshop, and 2) QA Review and Written Critique Services.  You will need to complete both to achieve certification.  

To participate:

1. Enroll in a GAIN Site Interviewer Workshop 

2. Select and contact a QA Trainer, and arrange QA Review and written critique services and negotiate fees.

3. Complete QA services (takes an average of 3 taped interviews) 

4. When you score sufficiently in all areas, your QA Trainer will recommend you be certified as a GAIN Site Interviewer. 

5. Submit a copy of your GAIN Site Interviewer Certificate to John Kirsch at kirschj@dhw.idaho.gov and copy Danielle Miller at millerd@dhw.idaho.gov along with a request for instructions on how to be reimbursed $300.00 by DHW for completion of your GAIN Site Interviewer Certification through this program. 

ADVANCED CLINICAL SUPERVISION TRAINING 

Advanced Clinical Supervision Training, designed for the clinical supervisor who has extensive experience conducting supervision in a clinical setting is scheduled to be presented at the 2012 ICADD Preconference Workshops on May 14, 2012.  Prerequisites are: minimum one year experience supervising counselors in a clinical capacity; completion of the NFATTC Clinical Supervision training or the 'How-To Manual for Clinical supervision in Idaho' training, and; currently providing clinical supervision to counselors using NFATTC Clinical Supervision or 'How-To' Manual for Clinical supervision in Idaho model. You may register for the training on http://www.attendicadd.com/
ATR
Michael Bartlett

[image: image4.jpg]


Idaho continues to have difficulties meeting the 80% GPRA follow-up rate requirement. SAMHSA has addressed these concerns with DHW and other ATR states as well. DHW and BPA are continuing to develop a client incentive program as well as provider incentive for a successful completion and submission of a face to face 6 month follow-up GPRA.  SAMHSA will expect ATR states to hold individual ATR provider agencies increasingly accountable for their respective GPRA follow-up rates after these incentives are implemented. DHW will be providing additional information regarding these incentives shortly. 

The intake rate for ATR clients continues to be steady. We have served over 1,000 clients thus far in the state fiscal year and the average monthly expenditure is approximately $230,000. DHW and BPA plan to have ATR program benefits open to military dependents and spouses by the end of this quarter. We continue to admit an approximate average of 10 military population clients each month and are on track to meet our yearly client target for this population this year.

FAQ

Ryan Phillips

Q: What are the qualifications for case management supervisor? Can a clinical supervisor also act as the treatment and case management supervisor?

A: A case management supervisor must be a Master’s level QSUDP or have a Master’s degree and one year of treatment experience (six months with SUD population). An agency’s clinical supervisor may provide case management and clinical supervision. Please refer to IDAPA 16.07.20.745.07 for additional information regarding case management supervision. 


Q: How do I know if a client qualifies for Clinical Case Management? Who can provide this service?

A: To be eligible for clinical case management, clients must (1) meet ASAM criteria for a substance use disorder, (2) have a diagnosis of serious mental illness as defined in the DSM-IV, and (3) be at risk for institutionalization. Clinical case management may only be provided by a Masters-level licensed clinician that is a qualified substance use disorders professional as defined in IDAPA. Please refer to IDAPA 16.07.20.455 for additional information regarding clinical case management.  

Substance Abuse Prevention Services

Terry Pappin

Funding for substance abuse prevention services and coalitions will once again be managed by Benchmark Research and Safety.  The dates below indicate when the regional needs assessments and the standard application will be posted, when the conference calls are scheduled and what the due date is for the application.  All information will be posted on www.preventionidaho.net.  If your agency or coalition is interested, but needs help, please contact the regional staff identified on the site.  They are very eager to help.  New this year, coalitions may request funding for the cost of attending Community Coalitions of Idaho meetings, even if they are not requesting programming funds.  Check out the website for more details.

March 23 - 2013 Needs Assessment Released

March 30 - 2013 Request for Funding Applications Released

April 17 - First conference call for RFA questions (morning)

April 19 - Second conference call for RFA questions (afternoon)

April 30 - Applications Due
IBADCC
Chris Daniels

Idaho Board of Alcohol/Drug Counselor Certification, Inc. is excited to announce computer based testing for all levels of certification!  In October, we eliminated all pencil and paper certification testing and implemented computer based testing or CBT.
The benefits of the computer based test are: 

· Flexibility to test “on demand” – Candidates are no longer limited to only two (2) tests cycles per year.

· Immediate scoring at the completion of your exam – Candidates will no longer have to wait for their exam score.

Once the candidate’s application has been approved and their testing fee has been received by IBADCC, they will be able to select a test date as well as the testing center that is most convenient for them.  As of now, there are seven testing centers throughout Idaho.

For more information, check out: http://www.ibadcc.org/10rev/news/Computer_Based_Testing.pdf
Idaho Board of Alcohol/Drug Counselor Certification, Inc.  is a member board of the International Certification & Reciprocity Consortium (IC&RC).  The IC&RC strives to set global standards for addiction professionals.  Through IBADCC certification and renewals, addiction professionals ensure they are maintaining continuing education requirements and ethical standards of care for their clients.
We look forward to working with our treatment professionals and encourage each of them to continue to pursue their certifications.
Questions/Concerns

Danielle Miller

Please send your questions and/or concerns regarding this newsletter to Danielle Miller at millerd@dhw.idaho.gov
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The Access to Recovery Grant provides Treatment and Recovery Support Services to Idaho’s National Guard, Military Reserves and Veterans.





Do you have a question about the SUD Program you would like answered?  Please send your questions to rphillip@dhw.idaho.gov








